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Project Abstract: 
The overall objective of this project is to provide an update to an earlier report on 
the ethnography of Devils Tower NM.  New information regarding affiliated tribes and 
an evaluation of ethnographic resources will be used as input into park management 
plans and environmental assessment work interpretation planning (if deemed appropriate 
by the affiliated communities), a possible National Register nomination of the site as 
a Traditional Cultural Property, as well as in other park resource-related management 
decisions.  
An important focus of this project is ethnographic and ethnohistoric research on the 
full range of American Indian tribes and their cultural affiliation with, and use of, 
places and resources at Devils Tower NM.  The NPS also wishes to use the data 
collected during this research to enhance its long term working relationships with all 
American Indian communities that have ties to the monument.  
Phase 1 of the project will focus on a review and synthesis of existing legal, 
historic, and ethnographic information related to American Indian affiliation with and 
use of the monument and the surrounding area.  This analysis will focus primarily on 
federal laws, treaties, executive orders, and other legal documents that address the 
American Indian ties to the park areas.  The historic, archeological and ethnographic 
analysis will provide a synthesis of existing literature providing an overview of 
tribal occupancy and use of the monument and the surrounding area. This first phase 
will provide the background information necessary to determine likely tribal 
affiliation with the monument as well as preliminary contact with the tribal 
government officers to seek their guidance on the next phase of work. 

Outcomes with Completion Dates: (1) Quarterly Progress Reports are due October 9, 
2006; January 9, 2007; and April 9, 2007, October 9, 2007, January 9, 2008 and April 
9, 2008 (2) Draft Technical Report due by June 11, 2008, (3) Final Technical Report 
due September 9, 2008 
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